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OUR SCHOOL IS AN ALLERGY AWARE COMMUNITY 

CONGRATULATIONS WEEK 8 AWARD WINNERS 

 

SCHOOL CAPTAINS AT GRANDFRIENDS ASSEMBLY 
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

Grandfriends Assembly 

A huge thank you to all of our grandfriends who 

attended our assembly today. It was great to have 

you here and we hope you had an enjoyable time 

with our students and staff. 

 

Harmony Day 

Last Thursday Students participated in Harmony 

Day. Congratulations to students on your 

participation in activities on the day. It was 

wonderful to see that the spirit of inclusion is alive 

and well in our school. 

 

Visit From Police Liaison 

Last week we were lucky to have Senior 

Constable Marty Paice visit our school. Constable 

Paice travelled out from Dubbo to discuss all 

manner of topics with our students. Infants 

students learned about all of the different 

emergency services that can help us, along with 

the different kinds of jobs that police do. Primary 

learned about online safety and the importance of 

following online safety guidelines, particularly 

around social media and the minimum age 

requirements for these. Secondary students 

covered a range of topics including online safety, 

personal safety and driver safety. A huge thank 

you to Constable Paice for visiting us. 

 

 

Pie Drive Due Back By 26th March 

Today was the last day for pie drive orders! If you 

have any outstanding orders please return them 

tomorrow morning. Anything after this will 

unfortunately be unable to be accepted.  

 

Kind regards, 

Rebecca Freeth 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

PIE DRIVE 

 

Pie Drive orders will be delivered next 

Wednesday 3rd April. 

 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS AWARD WINNERS 

WEEK 8 

 

 

AWARDS 

Congratulations to all our award winners 

Primary and Secondary 

Term 1 

Week 8 

Making Positive Contributions to Class 

Discussions and Work 

K/1/2   -   Brody Stevenson 

3/4       -   Sam Mortimer 

5/6       -   Lara Powell 

 

Effort and Improvement 

7/8       -   Trevor Martin 

9/10     -   Charlie Harvey 

11/12   -   Connar Cashman 

 

Faculty Awards 

Excellence in Music  - Tiahna Stevenson 

Consistent Effort and Application in Visual Art 

7/8       -   Ava Curr 

Excellence in Languages Other than English 

7/8       -   Ava Curr 

Creatively Engaging in Visual Arts 

9/10    -    Amber Martin 

Diligence and Application in Hospitality 

11/12   -     Connar Cashman 

 

PBL Raffle 

            -  Archie Aveyard 

 

 

 

EVERY GOOD DEED DESERVES 

ANOTHER! 

 

We have been recipients of good will in recent 

times and now it is time to give  

back. 

 

Wood Raffle Fundraiser for  

Townsville.  

 

This week’s newsletter has tickets attached to 

sell/buy in a load of wood. Further details will be 

included with the tickets.  
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THANK YOU GRANDFRIENDS 

 

We enjoyed having our Grandparents and friends 

at our assembly this morning, thank you for 

coming! 

 

TOWNSVILLE FLOOD FUNDRAISER 

 

Our school received donations and supplies from 

schools and communities throughout last year 

during the drought. We know that this had a great 

impact on our student and community well-being, 

so we want to do the same for Townsville. Many 

Townsville schools were affected by the recent 

flooding, some schools closed for days and their 

resources were ruined. This fundraiser will help a 

school in some small way to rebuild from this 

disaster. 

 

Attached with this week’s newsletter are tickets in 

a wood raffle. A huge thank you to Tallis 

Stevenson for donating the load of wood. Tickets 

are $2 each, using both sides of the book. Please 

ensure name and contact number are on the ticket. 

Sold tickets and money can be returned to the 

office. Raffle drawn 3rd May.  

 

PRIMARY PIECES 

 

Congratulations 3/4 on a wonderful assembly last 

week. We enjoyed seeing the work they have been 

doing with their teachers. 

 

Congratulations to award winners and hip hip 

hooray to our birthday students. 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

  
 

 

     
 

 

K/1/2 News 

Reminder – family photo for History this week 

please! 

Homework 

Kinder readers, sounds and word 

books. 

Year 1 reader, spelling (days of the 

week), maths unit 

Year 2 reader, spelling (soft c), 

maths unit 
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Have a wonderful week. 

 
 

Donna-lee Horsburgh 

K/1/2 Teacher 

 

3/4 News  
The students have received homework this week 

and should refer to the homework grid for the set 

tasks that need to be completed and handed in this 

Friday. 

 

This week we’re focusing on the 3x tables. Year 3 

have received a Naplan page to try. 

Could all students who are taking the levelled PM 

readers from school home to read please 

remember to bring their readers in and change 

them regularly.   

 

If you have questions or concerns please contact 

me via the school office.  

Have a great week! 

 

Thanks 

Belinda Lindsay   

3/4 Classroom Teacher 

 

Year 5/6 Homework 

 Spelling LSCWC 

 8 times tables 

 Mathletics (fractions and decimals) 

 20 minutes nightly reading 

Carmel Laing 

5/6 Classroom Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Easter Egg Raffle 

5/6 will be selling raffle tickets over 

the next few weeks. Please support 

our class fundraiser by purchasing 

some tickets. Prizes will be drawn 

on Wednesday 10th April. 

Please see Mrs Laing if you would 

like some more. 

 

SECONDARY NEWS 

 

Welcome to Week 9.  

 

Last week was another busy week for our 

students. Over the last week I have been looking 

at student books across a variety of subject areas, 

and it is pleasing to see that many of our students 

are taking pride in their work and ensuring that 

their books are neat and organised. Some students 

however need to ensure that for next term that 

they make their book work a priority for 

improvement. Books should be kept organised as 

it makes it easier to study come examinations in 

term 4. If students are absent, they need to ensure 

that they catch up missed work so that their 

continuity of learning is maintained. 

 

Mobile Phones and other Technology 

Students are reminded that they need to be using 

technology responsibly. If students are bringing 

smart phone devices to school, they are to be 

switched off or on silent and stored in their bags. 

Students should avoid using them between 

classes. They are only to be used in class when 

they are part of a learning activity. If parents need 

to contact their child they can do this by 

contacting the office, who will then relay the 

message to the student.  
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Shoe Reminder 
Just a reminder to secondary students that you 

need to ensure that you have enclosed leather 

shoes for science and technology subjects. This is 

a WHS requirement. Students are encouraged to 

wear their correct shoes to school and bring their 

joggers for when they have PE. For students 

studying Agriculture and Primary Industries in 

stage 4 – 6 students need to ensure that they also 

have a hat for practical lessons. 

 

Science and Engineering Challenge 

Students have been issued their notes today and 

they need to ensure that notes and money are 

returned by the due date to the front office. 

 

Natasha Shankelton 

Head Teacher Secondary Studies 

 

AGRICULTURE IN ACTION 

 

Wanted – Cans & Bottles 

As part of our fundraising for the Agriculture 

program we will be collecting the 10c return cans 

and bottles. No need to sort them as we will do 

this!! Cans and bottles can be dropped in to the Ag 

plot area where there are two bins labelled Cans & 

Plastic Bottles and Glass Bottles. Thank you to 

those people who have donated cans and bottles 

already. 

 

Show Team Practices 

Please let Miss Shankelton know if you are unable 

to make a practice. Dates for the remaining 

practices this semester are as follows: 

 

 Friday 29th March 3:30pm – 4:30pm – 

Weather permitting (Storms are forecast!) 

 Thursday 4th April 3:30pm – 4:30pm 

 Wednesday 17th April 8:30am – 10:30am 

(School Holidays) 

 Wednesday 24th April 8:30am – 10:30am 

(School Holidays) 

 Wednesday 1st May During Sport (This 

will be a washing cows / packing of show 

box session before leaving for Bathurst 

Royal Show on Thursday) 

 Saturday 11th May 8:30am – 10:30am 

 Thursday 23rd May (This will be a washing 

cows / packing of show box session before 

leaving for Dubbo Show on Friday) 

 Wednesday 12th June 3:30pm – 5:30pm 

 Friday 21st June 3:30pm – 5:30pm 

 Friday 28th June 3:30pm – 5:30pm 

 

Germination Practicals 

Year 9/10 have been studying methods of 

propagation in their theory lessons. Students are 

conducting an experiment to examine the different 

methods of germination and seed development 

and how they differ between monocots and dicots.  

 

 
 

Return of Tully’s Cackleberries 

Our eggs will be back in production soon. With 

some cooler weather and our chooks finishing 

their moulting, our eggs will be available for sale. 

Eggs are $4 a doz. Please contact Miss Shankelton 

for availability.  

 

 Natasha Shankelton 

Agriculture / Science Teacher 
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SPORT 

 

SPORTS PERSONS OF THE WEEK 

 

Secondary: Charlie Harvey, Sam Stevenson 

Primary:     Chelsea Mcmahon, Joe Mortimer,  

                     Sophie Laing 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

Please check Term at a glance Term 1 for 

upcoming sporting events. 

 

PRIMARY 

 

Western Cross Country 

12th June 

Geurie 

 

District Soccer Gala Day 

21st June 

Trangie 

 

SECONDARY 

 

Western Cross Country 

12th June 

Geurie 

 

Opens Central Schools Netball 

20th June 

Dubbo 

 

U14s/Opens Central School League 7s 

27th June 

Dubbo 

 

District Cricket 

Well done to all our primary 

students who played in the 

cricket gala day in Peak Hill 

last Friday. By all reports 

you all played very well 

against some tough 

competition. Thank you to 

Mrs Lindsay and Mrs Laing 

for transporting and coaching our students on the 

day. 

 

 

 

 

School Cross Country 

PLEASE NOTE- we have had to move the date 

for this carnival due to date clash. We will now be 

running this next Monday the 1st of April. This 

will be held in the morning at Pola Park. We will 

start the day here and buses will be arranged to 

drop students off. All students who participate 

will receive an ice block and certificate.  

 

9:00am Welcome and roll mark 

 

9:15am            4000m Race 

             15 yr Boys and Girls                

                16 yr Boys and Girls   

                        17 yr + Boys and Girls 

                         

9:30am            1000m Race 

                        Kinder/ Yr 1/Yr 2 (5-7yr olds)   

  

9:45am            3000m Race 

             11 Yr Boys and Girls 

                12 Yr Boys and Girls                

             12 / 13 / 14 Yr Boys and Girls Sec 

 

10:00am  2000m Race 

                        8 yr Boys and Girls 

                9 Yr Boys and Girls                  

             10 Yr Boys and Girls 

 

10:30am  Presentations 

10:45am   Students walk from Pola Park back 

to school via Hinkler Street. 

 

All students are encouraged to come dressed in 

their house colours of red for Macquarie and 

yellow for Lachlan. Parents and community 

members are invited to come along and cheer our 

students on. You are also welcome to join in with 

us as well. I look forward to seeing all you all 

there. 

 

4Ts Gala Day 

Secondary students have received notes for this 

and will need to ensure they are returned ASAP so 

transport can be arranged. The day will be held at 

Trundle during school hours. The sports we are 

playing are Touch Football and Capture the Flag. 

Students will be practicing these during PE and 

Sport in the coming weeks. 
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STAGE 4 VISUAL ART 

 

This term has gone by so quickly with students in 

stage 4 working hard on their Waste to Art 

projects, using baling twine and strapping. Thank 

you to all those who donated the twine and 

strapping, it was very much appreciated.  We are 

currently working on making prints using foam 

and lino. The students are very keen to start 

printing and then framing their finished artwork 

ready for the upcoming show. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The library has been full of activity again this 

week! It is great to see so many students visiting 

at lunch and borrowing/returning books regularly.   

The Premier’s Reading Challenge continues and 

many students are getting their book logs filled in. 

We have some students from 3/4 who have 

already finished the challenge which is a 

wonderful achievement! 

 

As the end of term approaches, we will be handing 

out overdue notices so students can return these 

books and borrow for the holidays and next term. 

If you happen to see any library books at home, 

please send them in to school.   

 

Reminders 

* The Library is a drink 

and food free zone.  

* Please bring a library 

bag when you borrow to 

help protect the books 

from being damaged. 

* If you know a book has 

gone missing or been 

damaged, please let us 

know so we can organise a replacement. 

* The library is open at lunch on Mondays, 

Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

 

Have a lovely week        

Belinda Lindsay and Julie Porter 
 

GRANDFRIENDS ASSEMBLY AND 

MORNING TEA 
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KEY: 

 

- School Events                            - Primary Assemblies               - Sporting Events 

 

         - Secondary Stage 4 Assessments Due           - Secondary Stage 5 Assessments Due 

 

          - Community Events                                      - Tully’s Tucker days 

         

 

     

TULLAMORE CENTRAL SCHOOL                                                                                                                                                 

Term 1 2019 

 
Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

9 25/03 26/03 

Senior Citizen’s 

Assembly 

27/03 28/03 29/03 

10 01/04 02/04 

Primary Science 

and Engineering 

Challenge 

03/04 

Secondary Science 

and Engineering 

Challenge 

Primary Assembly 

04/04 05/04 

11 08/04 

CHS Swimming ---- 

(Secondary) 

09/04 

------------------------- 

10/04 

----------------------- 

Secondary 4T’s 

Gala Day @ 

Trundle 

 

11/04 

PSSA Swimming --- 

(Primary) 

12/04 

-------------------- 

NSW PSSA 

Swimming 

Homebush 

 

TULLAMORE CENTRAL SCHOOL 

Term 2 2019 

 
Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

1 29/04 

 

30/04 01/05 02/05 

Bathurst Royal 

Show--------------- 

 

03/05 

 

--------(Thur-Sun) 

2 06/05 07/05 08/05 

 

09/05 

G/F Netball 

10/05 

School Athletics 

Carnival 

Pola Park 

3 13/05 14/05 15/05 16/05 17/05 

4 20/05 21/05 22/05 23/05 24/05 

5 27/05 28/05 29/05 30/05 

Secondary 

Opens Central 

Schools Touch 

 

  Dubbo 

31/05 

District Cross 

Country 

Pola Park 
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THE SHED 

 

The Shed is holding a meeting on Thursday 28th 

March at 4:30pm in the Hall supper room. 

All are welcome to attend. 

The aim of the meeting is to form a committee and 

decide what format and direction you would like 

The shed to take on this year. 

 

Please come and have your say. No pressure to 

take on roles within the committee. Just come and 

support. 

 

TULLAMORE MEDICAL PRACTICE AND 

PHARMACY 

 

Open Monday and Thursday 

9:00am until 5:00pm 

Phone for an appointment 02 6892 5285 or call 

into the surgery. 

 

Alternately appointments can be made through 

Tottenham Surgery 02 6891 6225. 

 

Do not forget our pharmacy is also open during 

these hours for all your prescription needs. 

 

TULLAMORE HEALTH SERVICE 

APPOINTMENTS 2019  

 

Family and Childcare Clinic. Please contact 

Tullamore Health Service 6891 3100 to make 

an appointment.  

 

 

Parkes Community Mental Health, Drug and 

Alcohol  Contact  number is 6861 2570 for any 

concerns. 

 

1800 Mental Health Information and Support 

Service Freecall  1800 011 511 

 

Australian Hearing Tullamore MPHS 6891 

3100 for an appointment. Free 15 minute 

hearing test available 

 

Physiotherapy Every Thursday at the 

Tullamore Health Service, 6891 3100 for an 

appointment. 

 

Crops Playgroup PLEASE NOTE: For 

information contact 6862 1872. 

 

Women’s Health Nurse Phone 6891 3100 to 

make an appointment. Next clinic is 

Wednesday 17th April from 1:00pm. 

 

Dietician The clinic is on Friday 5th April 3rd 

May at the Tullamore MPS. Phone 6891 3100 

to make an appointment. 

 

Podiatrist Phone Tullamore Health Service 

6891 3100  to make an appointment.   

 

Youth Mental Health Services Phone  6863 

7404. 

 

Carer’s Group  Phone Vicki 6861 2555 for 

more information. 

 

Continence Advisor Louise (Nurse Practitioner 

for Continence). Available for an appointment 

via teleconference at the Tullamore Health 

Service. Phone 6891 3100 to make an 

appointment. 

 

Sexual Assault Counsellor Available for 

appointments. Phone 6861 2400 for more 

information or for an appointment. 
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TULLAMORE PRESCHOOL AND CHILD CARE CENTRE 

VACATION CARE 

 

As the Easter holidays are fast approaching TPSCCC will once again be offering Vacation Care catering for 

children preschool age to year 6. As we now also offer long day care four days a week places may be limited so 

please fill in your enrolment forms and return to the centre as soon as you can as spots will fill in order of 

returned enrolments. Also pleased be advised that payment for Vacation Care will be through direct debit.  

  

Another benefit of operating long day care four days a week now allows us to also operate vacation care three 

days (Due to public holidays) per school holiday week.  The following are the allocated vacation care dates –  

  

Week One 

 Tuesday 16th April 

 Wednesday 17th April 

 Thursday 18th April 

  

Week Two 

 Tuesday 23rd April 

 Wednesday 24th April 

 Friday 26th April 

  
A vacation care program will be followed for each day based on previous and new interests of the children. The 

girls and I are currently discussing and putting the program together in order to ensure we provide fun and 

engaging activities that your children are going to enjoy! Program will be displayed around town next week for 

all members of the community to view. Some activities discussed so far are the following –  

 Tie dying 

  

 Movie night/PJ Day 

  

 Lots of cooking over all six days 

  

 An afternoon at the community MPS involving Easter activities 

  

 Water activities (weather permitting) 

  

 Theme dress up days/activities  

  

 Science activities 

  

 Slime making 

  

 Disco with games to be played 

 

 Outings within the community tennis/park/library  

 

The above is just to name a few! If your child/ren have an interest or idea they wish to do whilst attending 

Vacation Care please let me know via email, phone, or on arrival or pickup before next Thursday and I will do 

my best to incorporate this within the program.  

Hope to see you all in the holidays!!! 

Sally Male 

Director Tullamore Preschool and Child Care Centre 02 6892 5012 
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TULLAMORE MEDICAL PRACTICE 

 

 

Dr Tich will be away from  

Monday 1st April until Sunday 7th April 

There will be no doctor at the surgery for this period 

 

The Pharmacy will be open from 9:00am to 1:00pm on 

Monday 1st April and Thursday 4th April for all  

your pharmacy needs 

Phone 6892 5285 

 

Thank you 

 

IN CASE OF EMERGENCY DIAL 000 

OR 

CONTACT TULLAMORE MPS ON 6891 3100 
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